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Dear Ms Graham,

The Hillyfield Woodland Farm

(reference APP/J9497/W/15/3140928 and conjoined appeals).
I have met with my constituent, Mr King-Smith and his advisor Paul Tyler and understand this application is with the Planning Inspectorate. 
Although it is not my position to comment on the planning merits of this case, I would like to draw your attention to the importance of small woodland management and restoration in general, and in particular at The Hillyfield. 
For small woodland restoration to be successful there needs to be a viable management strategy with a sound financial basis. Small woodlands have the potential to provide the local economy with biofuel, building materials and other products, whilst delivering additional benefits. Necessary infrastructure is required for viable woodland management and is essential to realise all of these key benefits.
Woodlands also provide the means to maintain and enhance biodiversity and key landscape features.  This is particularly important in areas of high landscape value such as Dartmoor National Park.
I believe that returning small woodlands into active management will bring significant benefits to our rural economy, the environment and also contribute to social well-being.
I have recently spoken in Parliament regarding the importance of seasonal agricultural workers to our rural economy. Whilst the seasonal needs of agriculture and forestry differ, seasonal forestry workers and their contribution to small woodland management are just as important. 

I am impressed at the scale of positive volunteer engagement in facilitating the restoration and management of The Hillyfield. 
It appears to me that The Hillyfield is delivering well on all of the above purposes, policies and objectives, and I am pleased to note that The Hillyfield has recently been shortlisted for the prestigious Royal Forestry Society’s ‘Excellence in Forestry Award 2018’.  This demonstrates the exemplar nature of the management approach adopted in what would otherwise be a neglected woodland.
I would ask that you consider my letter in support of this application and also request that you keep me informed of your decision.
Thank you for your help in this matter.

Kind regards,
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